
 

  

 
 

Check  us  out  on  the  web ééé.. 

www.clunes.org  

 February  2008 

CTDA presidents report 
 
1. Creative Clunes ï really moving into operational mode. See separate 
report 
 

2. ñFriends of the creekò ï See separate report on formation and plans 
 

3. Newsletter has run at a loss of $345 over the past year. This year the 
production costs will increase further. We are looking at raising the cost 
of advertising, asking for contributions from groups who use it a lot for 
editorials and possibly a contribution from council. We are very much 
aware that this is a community project and should not be full of 
advertising and does not need to run at a huge profit.  Feel free to send 
ideas to myself or Karen at Neighbourhood House. 
 

4. HRTA ï is becoming more active in developing policy on product, 
training and marketing.  
 

5. Traders Booktown package. The traders have made cash 
contributions to help market Booktown. This is really appreciated and a 
package valued at $970 will be produced for them. Any trader who has 
not yet had the opportunity to become involved in this program should 
contact Ken Gibson ASAP. 
 

6. In November I addressed a parliamentary inquiry into regional tourism 
and how rural renewal programs can work. They were very interested in 
the progress of ñBack to Booktownò and ñCreative Clunesò. Their findings 
are not due until later in the year. 
 

7. Tree treatment of the trees along Creswick Creek. A position 
statement was developed at our meeting and is a separate item in the 
newsletter. 
 

8. 2008 Words in Winter festival will be 1, 2,3rd August. Due to 
ñBooktownò commitments, the program will not be finalized until June. 
Any groups or individuals who have ideas should contact me. 
 

Graeme Johnstone 

Clunes Neighbourhood Clunes Neighbourhood Clunes Neighbourhood    
House IncHouse IncHouse Inc    

69 Service Street 
(rear of Clunes Health 

Services) 
Phone: 5345 3486  Mon

-Fri 10-5.00pm 

 

Park Friends hard at Work  
 

  Friends of Queens Park Committee works with the community and the shire (together with 
its Parks and Gardens department)  to care for the Clunes environment. 
 

 The group was formed in December as a sub committee of the C.T.D.A.  Community 
planting and weeding tasks are covered by the C.T.D.A. insurance. The areas which the group will 
concentrate on are Queens Park, Parterre garden and the creek. 
 

 The first task of the friends group is to make positive plans for the creek and its environs, 
and we look forward to help and support from Clunes residents at working bees during February 
and March.  The first stage of this process is weeding and general maintenance of specific areas 
along the creek. The time and dates of these are listed below. 
 

Topics discussed at the groups meeting of 21 January 2008 included: 
 

1. Cleaning and weeding of the creek. 
2. Arborist to report on dangerous and stressed trees in Queens Park. 
3. Repair of Plaque in Queens Park. 

 

Clunes Neighbourhood House 
welcomes everyone back from the 
Summer Holidays and hopes you 
are rested and keen to start the 
New Year. 
 

A new program has gone out to 
residents of Clunes and beyond with 
the help of volunteers, if you have 
not received the Summer Program 
please give us a call and we will 
post one out. Otherwise they are 
available at the newsagent, 
greengrocer and the service station. 
 

This term is quite short with Easter 
being in March so the program is 
smaller ï however we have quite a 
few courses and activities we would 
like to run in the coming months so 
if you are keen please register your 
interest now! 
 
ñDare to Be Different Tourò   

 

Clunes Neighbourhood House will 
be holding a fundraising event of 
Sat Feb 2nd to Launch the ñDare 
to Be Different Tourò  08 with The 
Unconventional Cellist.  
 

The Launch will be held at Collins 
Place Gardens on Fraser St from 6 
ï 8pm. (The Clunes Town Hall is 
the wet weather alternative venue) 
The performance is FREE, in line 
with óThe Unconventional Cellistôs 
desire to take her original 
compositions to the people. 
 

Clunes Pool Party  
 

Clunes Neighbourhood House, 
Cafs, Hepburn Shire and others are 
proud to announce the Clunes Pool 
Party Feb 15th.  
 

See page 6 for more details.  
 

Karen McMullan  
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Is your computer giving 

you a hard time? 
 

 

Do you understand your 

computer? 
 

 

I will come to your home 

and help you on your computer day 

or evening. 
 

 

Phone Andrew Brown on 
  5345 3133 (shop)  

53453766 (home)  

Mob 0428 530 118  
 

 Reasonable Rates 
 (Based  in  Clunes.) 

 

On the web 
 

www.andrewbrowncomputerhelp.com 

 

Reference: TREATMENT OF TREES ï CREWICK CREEK CLUNES  
 

INTRODUCTION  
 

 The Clunes Tourist & Development Association met on Monday 21
st
 

January 2008 and discussed the poisoning of trees at the Creswick Creek, 
Clunes. The meeting strongly felt that action was required from those 
responsible to fully inform the community, following the action taken with regard 
to the trees. This position statement is the result of much discussion and was 
reached with a view to address the negativity which has spoilt what is normally a 
harmonious community. Clunes is noted for its close community and is seen as 
a model for small towns working together. 
 

POSITION STATEMENT  

We are disappointed that this issue has created a division in the Clunes 

community. 

We call on the government departments involved to present all of the facts 

of the tree poisoning to the Clunes community so that a similar problem does not 
occur again. 

We look towards positive action being taken by calling on North Central 

Catchment Management Authority, Department of Sustainability & Environment 
and/or the Hepburn Shire Council to call a public meeting with a view to present 
the facts of the matter and allow full public discussion. 

We believe that the Clunes Bowling Club is not to blame for actions taken in 

the issue. 

We condemn the act of vandalism taken against the Clunes Bowling Club 

We look forward to meaningful consultation in the future . 
 

Graeme Johnstone, President    22
nd

 January, 2008 

Working Bees ï Creek Walk  
Dates:  Monday 11 & 25 February 
 Monday 10 & Tues. 25 March 
Time: 5-7 PM (or any part of this time) 
Place: Meet at picnic tables near football 
ground on Creek walk. Please bring 
spade, gloves and drinks. For info phone  
June 53453267 or Alison 53454096  

CLUNES SPORTS AWARDS ? ? ?  
 The management committee of the Clunes Sports Complex (formerly known as 
Community Centre) has held the annual ñSportspersons of the Year Awardsò for the past 
16 years.  Not only recognizing the wonderful talent that exists in Clunes and district, 
these evenings have also introduced some excellent guest speakers. 
 

 Over recent years it has been quite noticeable that the event is not receiving the 
support of community members, past recipients and some sports clubs.  As a result, 
several of the last presentation evenings have run at a loss.  It has never been the 
committeeôs intention to make huge profits however it is not viable to continue with this 
event when a loss is the result. 
 

 After considerable deliberation at the January meeting the committee voted not to 
hold an ñAwards Nightò to recognise 2007 achievements at this time.  This is a 
disappointing result for the members of the public, who have regularly supported the 
event and the clubs, which have proudly recognises their members.  However this 
decision may be reconsidered at the next meeting after the general feeling of the 
community becomes known. 
 

 The committee welcomes any feedback or suggestions from you in this regard. 
 

Secretary - Norah Campbell  President -  Laurie Steart 

Clunes Branch 
Library  

 

 

Fraser Street  Ph: 5345 3359  
Library Hours :  

 

Wednesday 9.30-11.30 & 1pm-5pm 
Friday  1pm-5.30pm  

 Saturday 9.30-12noon 

 

Myotherapist 
Why does one have a massage? The major 
value of a good treatment seems to be the deep 
sense of relaxation that one experiences, often 
for a few days. There are many ways massage 
can be used.  
A: as remedial work for muscles in spasm, 
muscles injured from sports, overuse or chronic 
tension. This can be a little painful at times. 
 B: nurturing and calming treatments. What can I 
call TLC (Tender loving Care) massage. These 
are for people who are exhausted worried, or 
terribly on-edge. Massage can help these 
problems, tremendously. What happens during a 
massage treatment? I spend a few moments 
getting a brief medical history, and any 
medication you may be taking that could 
influence your treatment. Then you take your 
clothes off down to your underwear, I drape you 
with a towel and we begin. The first twenty 
minutes for most people to ólet goô. To let their 
breath slow down, their body slow down and to 
get used to being touched. Massage can be for 
everyone. For babies, it helps colic and can 
improve bonding between mother and child.  For 
the older people, while not fixing arthritis, it can 
significantly reduce muscle pain associated with 
that condition.  
At the end of the treatment, you should feel 
calmer, happier and refreshed. 
 30 min: $25.00  I hour: $50.00 
Pensioners: $40.00 for an hour,  

Caro Allenby, Myotherapist  
17 Bath Street Ph 5345 3321.  
(M) 0437 830 938       
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Maria  Culvenor     
phone 5345 3480 

Timeless Harmony 
55 Fraser Street  

 
Ò Gifts 
Ò Home wares 
Ò Garden wares 
Ò Ladies Shoes & Accessories 
Ò Lay-bys, Gift Voucher  
Ò Eftpos available  
Ò Avon orders an be taken 
 

Call in and have a browse 

DAVIES & ROSE  

RURAL & HARDWARE  

   23 Albert St. Creswick  
"your local blokes in Creswick " 

 

  Now supplying all your hardware needs  

Tools, Nails, Paint, Auto, Plumbing,  

Timber, Electrical, Building Supplies & Garden accessories.  

Plus your farming needs: Stockfeed, Chemicals,  

Fencing, Electric Fencing, Pet Supplies  and Animal Health Products.  

Hours:   Monday  -  Friday 7.30am  -  5.30pm 

Saturday 8.00am  -  2.00pm  &  Sundays 9.00am  -  1.00pm 

   Phone No.:  5345 2766       Fax No. 5345 2647  

Jamie (M) 0419 887 618  or  Carolyn (M) 0429 452 72 2 

 47 Fraser Street  

 Clunes 3370    

Ph: 5345 3754   

Veronica 

 CLUNES FAMILY  

HAIRDRESSER  

 

151 Sargeants 

Road 

Epsom 
 

 

Urgently require all types of wool for 

large Mill orders.  
 

Shed clean ups a specialty.  
 

Open:Tues. - Wed. - Fri. 9.30am - 4pm 
 

Phone: Gary Mountjoy  
 

0417 510 228  or  5448 8470  

 

Clunes Book Club  
New members are welcome  

We meet on the 2nd Thursday of every 
month at 7.30pm at the Clunes Library in 

Fraser Street. 

Administration Officer  

BACK TO BOOKTOWN  

Temporary Contract Position 

3 March - 9 May 2008 
 

Plans are well underway for the annual 

Back to Booktown event to be held in 

Clunes over the weekend of 3-4 May 

2008. With more than 60 traders and 

thousands of visitors expected, there is 

a need for an Administration Officer to 

assist the volunteer organising 

committee with site bookings, 

equipment hire, publicity, visitor 

enquiries and other tasks necessary to 

ensure a high quality event. 
 

Hours are flexible, however applicants 

will need to be available for eight hours 

a week from the week of 3 March, with 

hours increasing to up to 40 hours a 

week between 21 April and 9 May. An 

ABN is required. 
 

A pleasant phone manner and 

experience using Microsoft Office 

software would be highly regarded.  
 

This is a great opportunity to be able to 

be a part of this exiting and growing 

event. 
 

Applications should be emailed to 

booktown@clunes.org by 11 

February.  

For more information contact Graeme 

Johnstone on 5345 3267. 

Clunes Garden Club  
 

The next meeting of the Clunes 
Garden Club will be held on Monday 
4th February at 7.30pm at the 
Senior Citizens Clubrooms. New 
members and visitors are very 
welcome to attend. 
Contact Andy Hill 53 453 351  
for further information 

DEAR CLUNES 
 

 I was shocked to find that there are some people in town that are not up in 
arms about the tree poisoning issue. The thought that some residents didnôt care 
about the destruction of a town asset was puzzling until I realized how much 
misinformation was circulating about the project.  
 

 Some people were not aware of the extent of the damage saying ñItôs only the 
suckersò or ñItôs only the trees adjacent to the Bowling Clubò. The fact is that over 
1000 trees of all sizes have been poisoned on both sides of the creek with the 
exception of the small strip that borders Victoria Park. 
 

 Other residents of the town believed the creek area needed a good cleanup 
and the only way to rid the creek area of suckers and dead limbs was to ñbulldoze the 
lot and plant some nice gum treesò.  Some even believed the Water Catchment 
Authorityôs line that they would be improving the health of the creek, yet no evidence 
has been produced that the water quality was suffering due to the trees. Indeed the 
sighting of platypus, water birds, tortoises and frogs would indicate a healthy 
ecosystem. When the trees die, the only way to remove them is using heavy 
machinery along the creek bed. The disturbed ground will encourage weed growth 
and the water will heat up and stagnate. Even with constant maintenance it will take 
many decades to recover. 
 

 The truth is that all our creek side exotics may have been marked for 
destruction and if nothing is said or done these ñsecret poisoningsò can continue to 
happen in the future. 
 

We are a heritage town. The elms and poplars feature in many paintings and 
postcards adding beauty throughout the changing seasons. They also help protect our 
historic streetscapes from bushfires. When the promised public meeting finally 
eventuates I would expect every man, woman and child to attend regardless of their 
view on the matter. 
 

We all need to know the truth to protect our heritage. 
 

Kate Edwards, Clunes 
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Clunes Newsagency 

49 Fraser Street  

Phone 5345 3223 Fax 5345 3747 

Bendigo Bank Agency 
 

  Tattersallôs 5345 3691 

OTHER SERVICES: 
Ambulance Subscription, Bill Express 

Payments incl. Optus 
Binding, Calling Cards, Facsimile Service, 
Folding (single page) Internet Time, Mobile 

Recharge, Phone Cards, SMS Tones & 
Western Union Agency. Also accept Central 

Highlands Water & Vic Roads Accounts 

Not only do we do photocopies we are also 
now able to do COLOUR COPIES. 

Strong bookings back second Booktown 
 

 Clunes second annual Booktown event is fast approaching, with around 70% of sites 

already fully booked and paid for. This heads a major promotional push set for February and 

March. 
 

 Thousand of extra visitors are also expected on the back of the expanded PR and 

marketing campaign for Back to Booktown on 3-4 May ï funded thanks to the generous 

support of our local traders through the Clunes Tourist and Development Association, the 

Hepburn Shire Council and site booking fees. 
 

 The expanded two-day program will now also include an exciting and free writers' chat 

series thanks to the support of the Clunes Museum which has secured a grant from the ANZ 

Trustees. With the generous support of this grant, five exciting Australian writers have agreed 

to come to Clunes for the weekend ï 

Award winning poet, Anthony Lawrence 

Youth novelist, Melissa Lucashenko 

Australian literary icon, John Marsden 

Winner literary awards for her novel, ñCarpentariaò, Alexis Wright  

Vogel winner and Vogel judge, Nigel Krauth . 
 

 A formal program launch is being planned for mid April when full details of the 

weekendôs events will be available. We have a full publicity campaign about to launch into 

action including posters, media, book marks etc. This material will be available in early March 

at the Library, just ask Maree Stephenson 
 

 This significant Clunes event will not happen without the continuing support of our 

local volunteers. Lists are now open for volunteers to help in the lead up to Booktown or over 

the weekend of 3-4 May. In particular, we are seeking: 
 

 Volunteers to help tidy and sweep out the many buildings to be used as second hand 

book stores ï with a town working bee planned for Saturday 27 April (ANZAC weekend) 

 Town ambassadors to hand out book bags and souvenir programs at three designated 

parking areas (Show Grounds, Bottle Museum and Community Recreation Centre) 

Volunteers to help at the event office in the Library over the weekend 

Volunteers to assist with setting up and packing up trestles on the Friday and Sunday. 
 

Let Maree Stephenson at the Library know of your interest in being a volunteer.  
 

It is also time for volunteer organisations wishing to run food or book stalls to finalise their 

plans. Email us at booktown@clunes.org 
 

 The organising committee has been working hard over the past few months to ensure 

Back to Booktown fulfils the early promise of our first event where more than 6000 people 

flooded into the town for the day. With your help we have the chance to build one of the most 

significant new regional events in Victoria. Something for Clunes to be proud of. 
 

 A casual Administration Officer is also being sought on a short-term basis to help with 

the preparations for Back to Booktown ï details of this employment opportunity are published 

elsewhere in this newsletter. This is a significant and exciting development for the event to 

support the townôs huge volunteer effort and to help build a high quality event without 

community burn out. It is also the first of the employment opportunities, outlined in our 

business plan and central to our outlook.  
 

 Look out for further updates at www.clunes.org/Booktown or in upcoming editions of 

the Community News and check out the community notice board in Fraser Street or contact 

one of the committee members.  

Booktown organising committee: 

  Graeme Johnstone, President CTDA ( Logistics) 

 Cr Tim Hayes (Catering)  Dr Tess Brady (Booksellers and writers) 

 Linda Newitt, (PR and Media)  Malcolm Hull, (Booktown Set up) 

 Kate Edwards (Town Image) Maree Stephenson (Booktown Office) 

 Peter Hanrahan (Funding support) Helen Roberts (Budget)  

EXCITING DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS FOR TALBOT 
IN 2008 

 

Thanks to a grant from the State Governmentôs 
Department of Planning and Community 
Development Neighbourhood House program, we 
can benefit from four Workshops to be conducted in 
March 2008. . We are calling for expressions of 
interest only. 
 

WORKSHOP 1 -  GRANTSPERSONSHIP ð APPLYING 
FOR AND GETTING GRANTS FOR YOUR 
ORGANISATION. 

Introduction to resource directories and websites 
about grants.  
 

WORKSHOP 2 ð TELLING THE STORIES ABOUT YOUR 
TOWNõS HERITAGE. 

Knowing what is in your Museum, historical society 
and library and using it to tell stories and inform 
visitors 
 

WORKSHOP 3  - MAKING YOUR COMMUNITY 
ORGANISATION SUCCESSFUL 

Running successful committee meetings 
Recruiting, keeping and using volunteers 
 

WORKSHOP 4 -  CREATING AND MARKETING 
SUCCESSFUL COMMUNITY MARKETS, ENTERPRISES 
AND EVENTS  

Advertising your tourism service and its events 
 

WORKSHOP 5 ð DEVELOPING SUCCESSFUL TOURISM 
FOR YOUR TOWN 

The importance of a quality tourism product 
 

If you are interested in attending any of these 
workshops, which are free of charge, please 
telephone Max Kau on 5463 2160 as soon as 
possible and register your interest. 

Life is too short to wake up with regrets. So love the people who treat you right. Forget 
about the one's who don't. Believe everything happens for a reason. If you get a 
second chance, grab it with both hands.  If it changes your life, let it.  Nobody said life 
would be easy, they just promised it would be worth it..    Author:  Unknown 

Lucerne small bales horse quality $16/bale  

oat/rye bales $12/bale  

oats/rye big rolls $110 delivery cost extra. 

ph Jim Robinson 53454094 or 0418132821 
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CLUNES COMMUNITY 
NEWSLETTER 

 

Published and Edited by the Clunes Tourist & 
Development Association Inc 

 

Layout/Design & Printed by:  
Clunes Neighbourhood House / The Gateway  

Ph: 5345 3486. 
 

This Newsletter is widely read and we are always looking 
for more input.  

 

Contributions: 
Do you belong to a Group/Committee/

Organisation/Sports Club? Let us know any 
contact details eg name and contact phone 
number. The dates of meetings or important 

events. Articles, news items, letters, happenings all 
welcome. They can be dropped in at : 

Clunes Neighbourhood House  
Gateway to the Community  

rear of 69 Service Street  
or sent via email to: 

thegateway@clunes.org 

  by the 22nd of each month . 
 

Advertising: 
Do you wish to specifically target 

an advertisement at the Clunes and district 
community, with over 1000 copies distributed? 
Then advertise in YOUR community newsletter. 

 

Advertising Rates 
Half Page cm   (14L x 18W).é....  $80 
Quarter Page cm    (14L x  10W)...$40 
1 column cm   (10L x 6W).é... é  $20 
Small ad. cm   (5L x 6W).éé....   $15 

 

Classified Ads  
$5 minimum - for 3 lines 

 

Special contract rates 
Prepay 11 monthly ads and pay for only 10. 
Prepay 6 monthly ads, and pay for only 5. 

No Newsletter is produced in January. 

  Wednesday, 23 January 2008      

Media Release  
Lee Medlyn Corner Constructed by 

Heritagecare Volunteers  
 

 Conservation Volunteers (CVA) Heritagecare volunteers Chris Stamatov, 

Gareth Wilson and John Hopkins have constructed a unique and eye catching display 

area to showcase the historically significant Lee Medlyn bottle collection at the Old 

School Complex, Clunes. 
 

 Over 6 months, working 2 days per week under the supervision of the 

designer Clayton Edwards, Chris, Gareth and John have also helped restore display 

cases at the Bottle Museum as part of a Heritagecare Community Stewardship project 

with the Old School Complex (Bottle Museum) Committee of Management.  
 

 Heritagecare is a partnership between CVA and Heritage Victoria, funded by 

the State Governmentôs revised heritage strategy - óVictoriaôs Heritage: 

Strengthening our communitiesô.  
 

 Community Stewardship projects can assist public and private owners by 

providing volunteer resources and skills for the conservation of important heritage 

places, objects and collections. 
 

 Heritagecare Project Officer, Heather McNaught, along with the Old School 

Complex Committee of Management, thanked Chris, Gareth and John very much for 

their willingness to be involved and the skills, dedication and enthusiasm they 

brought to the project. 
 

 Jan Turner, member of the Committee, said they were very happy with the 

outcomes of the project and the resulting exciting upgrade to the Bottle Museumôs 

display area. 
 

 ñThe volunteers have done sterling work and the team worked well together,ò 

Jan said. 
 

 Heritagecare volunteers Chris, Gareth and John said they found their 

involvement on the project to be very rewarding. As well as gaining new skills and 

learning how to conserve and handle a bottle collection, they enjoyed learning about 

our heritage and how previous generations lived through the stories associated with 

the bottles. 
 

 The Brumby Government is pleased to support community groups in caring 

for their heritage places and objects and applauds Heritagecare volunteers for their 

hard work and dedication. 
 

 The project has also been proudly supported by local businesses David & 

Rose Hardware, Radmac Art & Office Supplies and Home Hardware Gillies Street. 
 

If you would like to find out more about Heritagecare volunteering, contact Heather 

McNaught, Heritagecare Project Officer, Conservation Volunteers Australia, ph 5444 

1966, mobile 0429 433 479, email hmcnaught@cva.org.au. 
 

For more information  about the Heritagecare Program, or a photo opportunity 

contact Heather McNaught, Heritagecare Project Officer, Conservation Volunteers 

Clayton Edwards, designer of the Lee Medlyn 
Corner, hard at work on the Heritagecare project 
at Clunes Bottle Museum 

CVA Heritagecare volunteer Gareth Wilson 
constructing the Lee Medlyn Corner at Clunes 
Bottle Museum.  

 

CLUNES POOL 
Cameron St, 53453312 

 

Choose a program that suits you or just 
come and have some fun in the sun at your 
local HEATED POOL. 
 

1) FAMILY FUN DAY- SATURDAY 16th OF 
FEBUARY  
Fun in the sun for the whole family 
 
-GIANT INFLATABLE  
 -BBQ 
  -GAMES 
 

 2)SWEAT CLASSES 
6.30-7.30pm Monday & Wednesday Nights 
 

 3)GOLDEN MOVERS 
9.30am Friday Mornings 
For the 45 plus age group, low impact 
exercise in a social environment 
 

 4)LAP-A-THON 
See pool events calender or lifeguards for 
more information 
 

 5)SNORKEL DISCOVERY 
 
 *For further information on any of the 
programs at the Clunes pool, please donôt 
hesitate to call or come in. 

mailto:hmcnaught@cva.org.au
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How to Enter:  Colour in this page and take this page to 
Clunes Neighboorhood House. Make sure you give it to 
Reece or put it in the coloring page box at the door. Entries 
Close Friday 29

th
 of February.  

 

Nameééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

AgeééééAddresséééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

Phone éééééééééé.. 

Prizes  1st Book to the value of $20 

  2nd Book to the value of $10 
  3rd Pencil case & Notebook 
  4th Piece of fruit of your choice 

 Clunes Neighbourhood House, Cafs, Office for Youth, YMCA, 
Victoria Police and Hepburn Shire are proud to announce the  
   

  Clunes Pool Party  Feb 15th 5pm ï 9pm  
 

 This is a free Community Youth event with a BBQ provided. 
Donations of Salad are invited for the event.  
 

If you are able to provide a salad please call the Clunes Neighbourhood 
House.   Ph:5345 3486 

 

Clunes 

Pool Party 

NEW 4 Stroke lawn mower  $298 

10 height adjustments and 18ò Cut 

Call Jim Robinson 5345 3094 

Mobile: 0418132821 

Wanted  !Wanted  !  
VolunteersVolunteers  

 The Clunes Neighbourhood House is 

planning a Volunteer Information and Training 

Day. If you have ever thought that you would like 

to volunteer but were unsure of what would be 
required of you, come to the Info day. 

 Volunteers are highly valued members of 

the community and are largely the reason why 
events and courses run smoothly and successfully. 

 No one is asked to do more than they are 

capable or comfortable doing. And your time is 
just that óyour time.ô 

Venue, Date, and Time To Be Advised 

Lunch will be provided.  
 

To Register your interest please call .53453486 

 

 

 

Positions Available  
Join our local FReeZA Committee! 

 

Are you aged between 12 and 25 years? Do you have a passion for music, live bands, dance and cultural 
events? Are you looking for a great way to break into the music industry, or would like to gain real 
experience in event management or advertising that could lead to an exciting career? 
Are you wanting to create, organise, and run events for young people in our community but donôt know where to 
start? If you answered yes to any, or all of these questions, then being part of a FReeZA Committee in Clunes, 
Creswick, Daylesford or Trentham is for you! No experience is necessary and volunteer positions are currently 
available in the six following roles: *Graphic Design Officer    *Administration Officer    *Advertising Officer    
 *Finance Officer   *Booking Agent     *Event Management  
People interested in finding out about how to get involved can contact Hepburn Shire Council Youth 
Development Co-ordinator Jane Barclay   
Phone: 5345 8399   Mobile: 0409 921 022 Email: jbarclay@hepburn.vic.gov.au  BEFORE NOVEMBER 23 
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                          GREY ARMY 
       Home and property Maintenance Services  
Decks    Carpenters  Handyman  Concreters  

Pergolas    Electricians  Lawn mowing Tree Lopping  

Verandas    Plumbers  Gardening  Bob Cat Hire  

Bathrooms    Painters   Tilers/Pavers  Renovation 

 Plasterers     All Trades  -  ôNo job to big or too smallõ 

Ride on Mowing 

Phone: 5333 5555               greyarmy@ncable.net.au  

 
Clunes Probus Club  

 The Probus Club of Clunes meets every 2nd Tuesday of the month at 
the Clunes Town Hall at 9.45 am. 
 

 We always have Guest and Cameo speakers at each meeting and this 
month, the Guest Speaker will be Silvia Wright-Davies of the State Trustees.  
The Cameo Speaker will be David Kinloch.  This is always a very interesting 
part of our meeting.  Half way through the meeting, we stop for morning tea 
and a chat with other members and visitors. 
 

 After each meeting, most of the members go to lunch together where 
we have an enjoyable meal in good company.  If required, transport is always 
available. 
 

 Regular bus trips are organized and on Thursday, 6th December last 
we enjoyed our excursion to Geelong and Anglesea, where we lunched at the 
Golf Club. Everyone enjoyed the return journey via the Great Ocean Road 
where we stopped briefly at the gateway memorial, with a longer break at 
Lorne. 
 

 Our Christmas luncheon was very popular this year, with members and 
invited guests. Come along and enjoy the fun. Visitors most welcome! 

Visit 

The Creswick Menôs 

Friendship Shed 
 

Free transport to and from the 

shed can be arranged. 
This is an opportunity to find out more 

about menôs sheds and perhaps use your 

experience and skills to help establish a 

menôs shed in Clunes. 

 

Call Rob on 
53459171 

 

For details or to 
arrange a free pick up  

Menôs Health Matters  
 

 The Hepburn Menôs Program invites 
men in the Clunes and Smeaton area to 
become involved with two great initiatives. 
 

 The first is a free transport service to 
and from the Menôs Friendship Shed in 
Creswick. The service will take men across 
to the shed for a couple of hours one 
morning a week. At the shed they can work 
on community projects, have a coffee, chat, 
or work on their own projects. Participants 
can then bring back their knowledge and 
ideas and perhaps contribute to 
establishing a shed in Clunes.  
 The second initiative is a Menôs 
Mobile Gym session to be held at the 
Community Health Centre Function Room. 
The session will be held each Monday 
night from 7:30 to 8:20pm, starting on the 
13th of February  
 

For more information on these two great 
opportunities  -Rob 5345 9171. 

your local estate agent 

Deal with the local agent who knows how to 

get the greatest  price and   

knows  Clunes Real Estate... 

RESIDENCIAL / RURAL / COMMERCIAL 

 

45 FRASER STREET, CLUNES 3370  

Ph:  53 453533   Mobile:  0419 561380 

www.aagpc.com.au 

20% off bookings made between 12th & 17th February 

CLAG is back!  
 After a rather hectic start to the year, Iôve 
finally got around to organizing our first newsletter of 
the year. Keep an eye out for it in your email or at the 
library. 
 For those that donôt know about CLAG, it 
stands for Clunes and Locality Arts Group. New 
members are always welcome. We have many 
talented designers, painters, sculptors, 
photographers and craftspeople in the area and 
CLAG helps the arts community keep in touch with 
whatôs happening. 
 Anyone with any ideas for social events or 
workshops is welcome to contribute. 

 

COME FOR A COFFEE at ROBBYGõS 10.30am on 
Saturday 9tth FEBRUARY. Kate Edwards (53453889)  
Email: lilykitten555@hotmail.com 

 

Xmas Breakup 
 

 The Neighbourhood House sponsored a Christmas break up B.B.Q. as a thank you to all volunteers 

and workers for their help throughout the year. It was a huge success! 
 Many thanks to Andrew and Kristin for permanently donating their B.B.Q. to the community garden, 

it is now available for future functions. 

Thanks also to Mel for cooking on the day and providing the lovely cakes and biscuits, especially the banana 
cake! 

 Thank you to Rob Watson of Hepburn Health Services his ongoing support is greatly appreciated. 

Thanks also to all those who helped on the day. 
 Musical entertainment was supplied by Kristen on cello and Sandra and Jason on violin. 

 Children happily ran and played while adults happily wined and dined. Everyone quickly fell into a 

laidback relaxed mood enjoying good food great company in a wonderful environment under the gums by the 
fire circle. (no fire). 

 Iôm sure we are all looking forward to many such gatherings in the future.  

 
 Lyn Thomas 

 

Please Note: the Community Garden is available for use by all members of the community. 

Body Harmony  
Natural Therapies  

Massage Therapist, Cert TV in Health CT MT  

_ Relaxation 

_ Baby 

_ Foot Treatment 

_ Gift Vouchers  

_ Therapeutic 

_ Facials 

_ Reiki  

_ Indian Head Massage 

_ Pregnancy 

_ Body Exfoliation  

_ Package Deals  

41 Fraser Street, Clunes 3370 (03) 5345 4080  

Jenny Gamble                                

Specialising in:  
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